

ENGLISH



UPPER INTERMEDIATE LEVEL

ANGOLNYELV-OKTATÓ PROGRAM







A fordítás az alábbi kiadás alapján készült

17. Upper intermediate level book five

© 2009 E-ducation.it S.p.A., Florence All rights reserved

Editorial director: Cinzia Caiazzo

Editor in chief: Filippo Melli, Meri Bartolacci Editorial staff: Giulia Ricci, Francesca Bianchi, Maria Masanas

Kiadja: © Népszabadság Zrt., Budapest, 2009 www.nol.hu, telefon: 06 (1) 436-4444, 06 (1) 436-4373

Felelős kiadó: Kovács Tibor elnök-vezérigazgató

Fordította: © Goják Éva – KFI Fordítóiroda

ISBN 978 963 9965 00 3 ISBN 978 963 9709 83 6 ö

Nyomta és kötötte: Reálszisztéma Dabasi Nyomda / 11. Felelős vezető: Vágó Magdolna vezérigazgató

Original edition: © 2006 English Today www.e-ducation.it info@e-ducation.it



UPPER INTERMEDIATE Level COURSEBOOK FIVE



Tartalom

10. lecke

That's life! A secret from the past

- 7 1. jelenet: I know this holiday would bring some pleasant surprises!
- 9 Megértési gyakorlat
- 10 Tegyen próbát!
- 12 2. jelenet: There's a strange atmosphere here!
- 14 Megértési gyakorlat
- 15 Tegyen próbát!
- 17 Szószedet

11. lecke

That's life! Ghost hunting

- 19 1. jelenet: This place is really creepy
- 22 Megértési gyakorlat
- 23 Tegyen próbát!
- 25 2. jelenet: I've never had so much fun!
- 27 Megértési gyakorlat
- 28 Tegyen próbát!
- 29 Szószedet

Television Programmes

Kitchen

- 31 Table setting
- 34 Megértési gyakorlat
- 35 Tegyen próbát!

Let's talk

- 39 E-commerce; business on the Internet
- 42 Megértési gyakorlat
- 43 Tegyen próbát!
- 47 A feladatok megoldása

10. lecke

That's life! A secret from the past

I know this holiday would bring some pleasant surprises!

1. JELENET

Sandra a kertben van, amikor megérkezik Michelle könyvet olvasva. Annyira elmerült az olvasásban, hogy szinte alvajáróként közlekedik. Sandra kérdően néz rá.

Michelle (magában): I knew it! It couldn't have been different... (megbotlik egy faldarabban)

Sandra: Watch out! Did you hurt yourself? You should watch where you're going.

Michelle (miközben felkel a földről): Oh no! I'm used to walking into things. You know I'm a bit absent minded. When I was a kid I was always falling over. I was always covered in bruises. Excuse me now... (fogja a könyvet és ismét olvasni kezd teljesen elmélyedve. Magában beszél)... The first full moon of the summer! Just wonderful!

Sandra (továbbra is kérdően néz Michelle-re): What's the full moon got to do with anything? Come on, please, tell me what you're reading...

Michelle: It's just a beautiful love story full of passion. It's a love story between a young lady of the nobility and a farmer. The girl's father wants her to marry a lord and is against the relationship.

So he arranges to have the young farmer kidnapped and locked away in a secret room to die of hunger and thirst.

Sandra: What a sad story... Isn't it rather depressing?

Michelle: Well, wait a minute, I haven't finished. The kidnapping happened on the first full moon of the summer, just a moment before the two lovers had arranged to meet. Legend says that every year on that night the young girl returns to look for her lover! Do you see?!

Sandra: What should I see? It's a legend! Don't tell me I should believe in such a stupid thing!

Michelle: Well, on the contrary, I think you should! This is the interesting part! This love story took place here, in this house! And tonight there's the first full moon of the summer! This is so exciting! I know this holiday would bring some pleasant surprises!

Sandra: You must be mad! By the way, where on earth did you find that book?

Michelle: Up in the attic! It must have been written by one of Paolo's ancestors! If I'd known that room contained treasures like this book, I've locked myself in there for the whole holiday!

Sandra: You shouldn't go noseying around everywhere, Michelle!

Michelle: And you should leave me alone, then I'm going to get the others together now. We'll devise a plan for tonight, so we can look for the young girl's ghost.

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 47. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- What used to happen when Michelle was a child?
- □ a) She used to read a lot
- □ b) She used to walk into things a lot
- □ c) She used to fall out of bed quite often
- 2 In the book Michelle is reading...
- □ a) a young couple wish to marry but the boy's father doesn't garee
- □ b) a young couple wish to marry but the girl's father doesn't agree
- \Box c) a young couple fall in love and plan to run away together
- Michelle found the book...
- a) in the room under the roof of the farmhouse
- □ b) in the cellar of the farmhouse
- c) in the stables next to the farmhouse
- Who wrote the book?
- □ a) The young girl's father
- □ b) The young boy's father
- □ c) One of Paolo's relatives

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 47. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat az alábbiakban megadott kifejezésekkel.

aren't used to wearing used to be on time I used to eat we'd get up late

- Children todayschool uniforms.
- The trains always; they're not any more.

2. GYAKORLAT

Párosítsa a mellékmondatokat úgy, hogy értelmes mondatokat kapjon.

My previous boss speak	king English all the time
------------------------	---------------------------

The food here	we'd go for long walks in the countryside
	ine countryside

I'm not used to	would always take us out for
	a drink at Christmas

When I was a child	used to be excellent, it isn't
	any more

There's a strange atmosphere here!

2. JELENET

Sarah és Paolo a medencénél vannak. Megérkezik Michelle és Sandra.

Paolo: Hey Sarah! Look a flip!

Michelle: Hello!?

Sarah: Hello!

Michelle: I'm glad you're here.

Sarah: We've been here since noon.

Michelle: I've made an incredible discovery!

Sarah: What's this about?

Sandra: Well... According to Michelle this house is home to the spirit of a young girl. And this young girl is going to appear to us tonight as a ghost.

Michelle: Don't make fun! It's true, I read it in the book I found at home. And I can feel it too, there's a strange atmosphere, almost surreal!

Sarah: I think the only strange thing here is youl

Sandra: That's exactly what I said!

Michelle: Enough of that! Listen to me! This is the plan for tonight: when the moon's high in the sky we'll get some candles and go and look for the ghost. Paolo, didn't you know anything about this story?

Paolo: Well, my grandfather did tell me something about it. When I was a boy I used to go looking for spirits with my cousins.

Sandra: Didn't you feel frightened?

Paolo: No, it was a great fun!

Sarah: Sure... Everyone knows ghosts don't exist.

Paolo: You're wrong there! One night we heard some strange noises... Someone was shouting! We were so scared! We ran to our rooms, my youngest cousin cried for two days, he was so terrified.

Sarah: What rubbish! I think you've just invented the whole story!

Michelle: Stop arguing! Paolo and I are going to look for the ghost tonight. Sandra, are you coming with us?

Sandra: I don't really believe in these things but if you're both going... Well... Why not? It'll be a bit of change from the other evenings. And, by the way, I'm quite curious to find out whether this ghost really exists or not.

Michelle: Sarah, are you coming with us?

Sarah: Oh no! I don't believe in spirits and I don't do such stupid things. I'll just stay in my room and read.

Michelle: Come on Sarah, don't be the usual spoilsport! Come with us! You'll see, it'll be fun! Sarah: Don't-insist! I said no! (elmegy).

Paolo: That damn pub! She wouldn't be like this if it hadn't burned down!

Michelle: I know, you're right! Let's try not to let her problems get us down! Sandra, can you call Mike and Anne and we'll tell them what's the plan for tonight!

(Sandra elmegy, Paolo énekelni kezd.)

Paolo: "Ghost hunting under a full moon".

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 48. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- The young girl is going to appear that night because...
- □ a) it's the first full moon of the summer
- □ b) it's midsummer's night (June 21)
- □ c) it's the young girl's birthday
- 2 Paolo knew something about the love story because...
- □ a) he had read the book Michelle is reading
- □ b) his grandmother told him something about the story
- □ c) his grandfather told him something about the story
- 3 Paolo...
- □ a) has already seen the ghost
- □ b) heard some strange noises one night
- □ c) heard the ghost of the girl one night
- Sarah...
- □ a) is excited about looking for the ghost
- □ b) says she's already seen a ghost
- □ c) says she doesn't believe in ghosts

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 48. oldalon)

3. GYAKORLAT

Egyesítse a két mellékmondatot úgy, hogy értelmes mondatokat kapjon.

- I bought the ticket online to talk to my Member of Parliament
- 2 I went to London so that I can understand Italian operas like "Così fan tutte"
- 3 I'm learning Italian in order not to get too tired
- I pulled into a service station on the motorway so that I would save some money

Egészítse ki a mondatokat az alábbiakban megadott kifejezésekkel.

so as not to get in order to become so we could get tickets to be closer to

Alison studied art	***************************************
a graphic designer.	

They moved to Z	Lurich	
Klaus's mother.		

I do yoga every	morning	***************************************
too stressed out.		

We queued for hours	· ····
near to the stage.	

Szószedet

absent minded szórakozott ancestor ős arrange (to) elrendez, rendez: előkészít. megállapodik (to arrange to do sth.: megállapodik vkivel vmiben) attic padlásszoba bruise zúzódás, horzsolás, ütődés by the way erről jut eszembe, apropó candle gyertya cry (to) sír damn átkozott. istenverte: átok devise (to) kieszel, kitalál die (to) meghal discovery felfedezés fall over (to) esik farmer földműves. gazdálkodó flip ugrás; bukfenc frightened rémült, ijedt full moon telihold aet down (to) lehangol, demoralizál; leküld, lenyel; leszáll ahost szellem, lélek grandfather nagypapa hunger éhség hunt (to) vadászni megy, vadászik; keres, átkutat

hurt oneself (to) megsérül, megsérti magát kid (biz.) kisgyerek kidnap (to) rabol lock away (to) elzár noon dél nosey (to) beleüti az orrát on earth földön (how, where, why on earth?: hol/hogy a csudában? mi a csudáért?) relationship kapcsolat rubbish ostobaság (what rubbish!: milyen butaság!); hulladék, szemét; törmelék sad szomorú scare (to) megrémít, megriaszt, megijeszt shout (to) kiabál, üvölt sky ég take place (to) végbemegy, megtörténik, előfordul thirst szomjúság treasure kincs walk into (to) megbotlik, nekimegy watch out (to) figyelmes, óvatos, résen van

11. lecke

That's life! Ghost hunting

This place is really creepy

1. JELENET

Éjszaka van. A fiatalok, Sarah-t kivéve, arra készülődnek, hogy megkeressék a szellemet. Egyikük kezében elemlámpa van.

Mike: So, this is the abandoned wing...

Paolo: Yes.

Anne: I should never got involved in this charade! I still can't

believe you persuaded me to come along.

Paolo: Come on, Anne, you'll have fun! You won't regret.

Mike: Can anyone tell me exactly what it is we're looking for? Michelle: Mike! Do you ever listen when people talk to you? We're looking for the ghost of a young girl. Legend says that when the full moon's high in the sky she returns here to look for her young lover. She walks up and down the secret spot where she used to meet him.

Sandra: And where is this secret spot?

Michelle: Well, we don't know, but Paolo told me that last year he'd heard strange sounds coming from this house. We can start from here.

Anne: Where "here"? How can we possibly if we can't see

anything in the dark?!

Paolo: Don't worry! I know this place very well!

Michelle: Ok silence! Otherwise we are not going to hear anything!

(Egyszerre kiabálnak.)

Anne: Did anyone ask Sarah if she wanted to come along

with us?

Paolo: Of course we did. She isn't interested... She doesn't

believe in ghosts.

Mike: You still should have insisted. It's not nice to leave her

by herself at night...

Michelle: Can we please start searching again?

(Csendben mennek előre, egymás mellett. Egyszer csak Anne felkiált.)

Anne: Ahh! Help, there's somebody here!

(Rémülten megállnak, majd megfordulnak és körbenéznek.)

Mike: I don't see anything! Are you sure?

Anne: Someone touched me on my shoulder! Yes I'm sure!

They squeezed my shoulder.

Paolo: It's me!

Anne: What an idiot! Paolo!

Michelle: Ok! Now that we've solved that mystery, silence

everyone and let's continue!

Paolo: To be honest, this place is kind of...

Michelle: Creepy?
Paolo: Creepy, yes!

Anne: Guys, guys wait for us!

Sandra: Please!

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 49. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- Why does the ghost of the young girl return every year?□ a) To look for the room where the young boy died
- □ b) To look for the young boy she was in love with
- □ c) To look for the young boy's father
- 2 Where is the secret spot that the ghost returns to every year?
- a) Near the swimming pool
- □ b) In the attic of the house
- □ c) Nobody knows where it is exactly
- 13 Last year Paolo...
- a) heard the ghost
- □ b) heard some strange sounds
- □ c) saw the ghost
- Why isn't Sarah with her friends?
- □ a) She felt tired again
- □ b) She was angry with Mike again
- □ c) She doesn't believe in ghosts

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 49. oldalon)

A következő gyakorlatokban a rövid párbeszédeket függő beszéddé kell átalakítania. Ügyeljen a névmások, a határozószók és az igeidők használatára.

1. GYAKORLAT

Alakítsa át az alábbi párbeszédeket függő beszéddé.

- Paolo said to Anne, "You'll have fun! You won't regret it".
- Anne asked, ""Did anyone ask Sarah if she wanted to come along with us?".
- 3 Anne said, "Someone touched me on my shoulder!".
- 4 Paolo said "It's me!".

ENGLISH TODAY LESSON ELEVEN

Alakítsa át az alábbi mondatokat függő beszéddé a zárójelben levő igék felhasználásával.

- Alison: "I'll never leave you do that again again Pete". (promise)
- Sue: "How about going to Greece for our summer holidays ?". (suggest)
- 3 Paul: "You lied to me, Fiona". (accuse)
- Alan: "Sue, would you like to come to Paris with us at Easter?". (invite)

I've never had so much fun!

2. JELENET

Csendben haladnak előre szorosan egymás mellett. Egyszer csak megjelenik egy szellem. Ijedtükben megállnak és kiabálni kezdenek

Ghost (elváltoztatott hangon): Who's come to disturb my eternal sleep??

Sandra: Oh crikey!! I'm not feeling very well! I think I'm going to faint!

Michelle: Shut up! (majd a szellemhez fordul) Now... We... We read about you. And we... We want to get to know you!

Ghost: I don't like intruders! Do you know what happens to the people who cross my path?

Paolo: What... What happens?

Ghost: A horrible death! You must choose between being burnt alive or being eaten by wolves.

Anne: Oh, my God! Listen Miss Lady ghost, I think there must be some misunderstanding here. We're all going to leave now, and let you look for your lover in peace and quiet. Right everyone? (el akar menni).

Ghost: Don't move an inch! It's too late. Your fate has been decided.

Sandra (térdre veti magát): I beg you, please don't kill us... I didn't even want to come! They forced me to come with them!

Ghost: Be guiet! Now, all of you close your eyes and put your hands up in the air.

(Félelemtől remegve szó szerint követik a szellem parancsát).

Ghost: And now... (a szellem hangos nevetésben tör ki) Ah! Ah! Ah!

(A szellem tovább nevet, a srácok kinyitják a szemüket és látják Sarah-t egy lepedővel a kezében.)

Paolo: Sarah...!

Michelle: So you were the ghost?!

Sarah (nevetve): Yes! I was in my room reading when I thought of dressing up and scaring all of you. And I must admit it was worth it! You don't know how funny you all looked. Your faces white with fear and your voices pleading for mercy... I've never had so much fun!

Anne: Yes, but you gave us all a big shock! **Paolo**: Yes, but if it's made the old Sarah come back, then long live ghosts! (mindenki nevet)

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 50. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

- How does the ghost feel about people who look for her?
- a) She's pleased to see them
- b) She doesn't mind them
- c) She doesn't like them
- 2 How does Anne react to seeing the ghost?
- a) She thinks the ghost is untidy
- b) She wants to find out more about the ghost
- c) She is very frightened by the ghost
- 1 How does Sandra react to seeing the ghost?
- a) She blames her friends for the fact that she is there
- b) She tries to be friendly with the ghost
- c) She tries to make conversation with the ghost
- 4 It seems that Sarah...
- a) was bored reading her book by herself
- b) has returned to her fun loving old self
- c) was lonely reading her book by herself

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 50. oldalon)

3. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse	ki	a monde	atokat d	а	megf	elelő	igea	lakkal
-----------	----	---------	----------	---	------	-------	------	--------

- Paolo ... told Mike about the fire at Sarah's pub.
- □ a) may have
- □ b) ought to have
- □ c) might have
- 2 The fire at Sarah's pub was bad but it ... been worse.
- □ a) could have
- □ b) ought to have
- □ c) may have
- 3 Sarah ... decided to pretend to be the ghost earlier in the afternoon.
- □ a) mustn't have
- □ b) ought to have
- □ c) must have
- Sarah ... returned to her old fun loving self.
- □ a) may have
- □ b) ought to have
- □ c) mustn't have

Szószedet

beg (to) kér, könyörög burn alive (to) élve eléget charade (átvitt ért.) badarság choose (to) választ come along (to) jön, hogy részt vegyen vmiben; beállít, megtörténik; siet; fejlődik creepy hátborzongató, libabőrössé tesz: csúszó crikey (felkiáltás) a teringettét! cross (to) megakadályoz, keresztbe tesz; áthalad, átmegy; keresztez death halál dress up (to) felöltözik, álruhát húz faint (to) elájul fate sors, végzet fear félelem, terror force (to) szorít, erőltet inch hüvelyk (hosszmérték = 2,54 cm); átvitt ért is: milliméter, lépés intruder betolakodó kill (to) megöl mercy kegyelem, könyörület otherwise másképpen, ellenkező esetben path utca, út; ösvény; útszakasz

plead (to) esedezik, kér regret (to) sajnál; megbán shoulder váll shut up (felkiáltás) maradi csendben! Fejezd be! sound hang, zaj spot hely, helyszín, pont squeeze (to) összenyom, sajtol; összeprésel, összeszorít; nyom, bepréseli magát wing szárny (épület, kastély) wolf (tsz. wolves) farkas worth értékes; (to be worth: megérdemli, megéri)

Television Programmes

Kitchen: Table setting

Nancy: Welcome to "Cooking Today"! Hi, Lisa. Good to see you.

Lisa: Good to see you again, Nancy.

Nancy: Lisa, tell us what you're going to talk about this time. Lisa: I've chosen a letter in particular, I've received so many! Here we are. It comes from Lynn: "Dear Lisa, you're the person I most admire in my life, please help me! My husband has decided to invite his boss and wife for dinner, and I've no idea how to arrange a formal table setting!".

Nancy: Husbands can be so insensitive.

Lisa: Well, dear Lynn, you don't need bone china, silverware or crystal to set an attractive table!

Nancy: Where does one begin?

Lisa: I'd start with a table covering. The ideal tablecloth for formal dinners is a damask one, or a cloth with delicate embroidery.

Nancy: Can it be placed over a bare table?

Lisa: You'd better place a protective padded cloth underneath.

Nancy: What do you think about place mats?

Lisa: They're acceptable for every occasion except formal dinners!

Nancy: And table runners, aren't they pretty?

Lisa: They are, and very trendy nowadays, since they come in a wide range of colours!

Nancy: Now, tell us about napkins.

Lisa: They're usually sold as a coordinated set with tablecloths.

Nancy: She's not supposed to use paper napkins, I suppose. Lisa: Oh, it's considered a bit crass! You can use paper napkins for picnics.

Nancy: Is a napkin ring necessary?

Lisa: Why not? In the past each family member would have one, either of wood or engraved silver. Today they're available in many materials and styles.

Nancy: Now, what about dinnerware?

Lisa: I think that a set of one-colour dishes would be very smart. Round plain plates, a side plate and serving dishes are perfect.

Nancy: What about glassware?

Lisa: The best for formal dinners is a long stemmed goblet of medium height. Lynn will need a wine glass, a water glass and a flute for champagne.

Nancy: And cutlery? How do you arrange forks and knives? Lisa: Forks are placed to the left of the plate, spoons and knives to the right, with the blade facing the plate. At the top of the plate you'd place dessert forks and spoons. Of course, carving forks and knives are necessary when serving roasts.

Nancy: I see. How do you feel about centrepieces? Lisa: Well, a basket filled with fresh flowers would smarten the plainest of tables! You can also use candles. Nancy: It's a real work of art!

Lisa: Yes! And a pretty setting makes food taste better.

Nancy: Thank you Lisa for this informative chat.

Lisa: It was a pleasure.

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 51. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

Lynn	uses	bone	china	and	crystal	when	she	has	formal
dinners.									
☐ True									
□ False									

2	It's better	to	place	a	protective	padded	cloth	over	the
tal	olecloth.								

- ☐ True
- □ False
- 3 Table runners are "in" at the moment.
- ☐ True
- □ False
- 4 Lisa thinks paper napkins aren't appropriate for formal dinners.
- ☐ True
- □ False
- 5 Lisa thinks one-colour dinnerware would be the best for this occasion.
- ☐ True
- □ False

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 51. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Válassza ki a megfelelő kifejezést ebben a feladatban.

					that	covers	the	dinner	table
CO	mpl	etely is	called						

- a) a table runner
- □ b) a tablecloth
- □ c) a centrepiece

2	To	clean	our	hands	and	mouth	durina	meals	we use	

- □ a) a tablecloth
- □ b) a plate
- □ c) a napkin

3 Dishes and plates are called "dinnerwa
--

- □ a) glassware
- □ b) crockery
- ☐ c) cutlery

177	_	1 . 1	r 1	11 1	n ·1	-	
4	Spoons,	knives and	torks are	callea	"silverware"	or	

- □ a) dinnerware
- □ b) crockery
- □ c) cutlery

5 The glass we drink champagne from is co	lled.	
---	-------	--

- □ a) a goblet
- □ b) a flute
- □ c) a stem

 It was time for him to set his own company. □ a) about □ b) up □ c) in
When she got home the children had already the table. □ a) set □ b) made □ c) done
I do not like place at all! □ a) mates □ b) mats □ c) table
 ☐ Her apartment is in a very old building. ☐ a) set ☐ b) set about ☐ c) put
May I have a side , please? □ a) dish □ b) plate □ c) glass

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a megfelelő igealakkal.

 They their kitchen redecorated last week, it look fabulous! □ a) did □ b) had □ c) will 	S
 Don't worry, they'll the main course in a minute. □ a) be serving □ b) have served □ c) serve 	
I don't know if I'll go to Sarah's dinner party. I go i I feel better. □ a) can □ b) am going to □ c) might	f
 We'll eating by the time you arrive. □ a) be finishing □ b) have finished □ c) finished 	

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a megfelelő kifejezéssel.

 If you'd seen Anne's new house, you it. □ a) 'd have really liked □ b) 'd really liked □ c) had really liked
If it wasn't raining, we for a walk. □ a) 'd have gone □ b) 'd go out □ c) 'll go
 ■ Would you have come with us if we you? □ a) asked □ b) 'll asking □ c) had asked
 I was raking up the leaves when the telephone □ a) had ring □ b) rang □ c) were ringing

Let's talk: E-commerce; business on the Internet

Eric: It's the new frontier of retailing! It's revolutionised the way we do business and it brings in customers from all over the world! Of course I'm talking about e-commerce. I'm Eric Brown and this is "Let's talk", the discussion programme with our commentators Tom and Marie.

Marie: Good evening everyone.

Tom: Good evening.

Eric: Well, what are your thoughts on e-commerce? Do you buy things online?

Marie: Of course I do! I always book low cost flights and I also buy DVDs and books on the Internet. As most people do, I shop online not only for the convenience, but also to pay the lowest price possible on any given item. I used to visit different websites to shop around for the lowest price, but now that automatic comparison shopping is possible my browser automatically shows me the prices for the same DVD at different online stores on the web. I can easily compare prices and choose which one to buy.

Eric: Marie, did you know that you're a typical online shopper? In fact 52% of online shoppers buy books, 41% buy leisure and travel items (including holidays and flights) and 40% buy DVDs and CDs.

Marie: Well Eric, online shopping is very popular today. In the UK, for example, 48% of people regularly shop on the Internet. Did you know that economists put the value of online shopping in the UK at £2.26 billion and that the e-retail market is growing by 32% a year?

Eric: Actually, that doesn't surprise me! E-commerce is having a huge impact on the way we do business. It's increasing markets, improving efficiency and effectiveness and is transforming business processes. Tom, why are you so quiet? What do you think about e-commerce?

Tom: Well, to tell you the truth I'm very sceptical about e-commerce, for many reasons.

Eric: Why exactly are you sceptical?

Tom: Well, let's start with the issue of security! Credit card details can be stolen and it's possible to order goods from bogus companies, ones that don't really exist. There are also lots of scams to trick people into handing over their login details for online banking and then their accounts are emptied.

Eric: So, according to you, buying things online is risky? **Tom**: Yes, also you can't be sure you'll get the goods you ordered and if there's something wrong with them, who pays for the goods to be returned? You do!

Marie: Tom, I agree with you but up to a certain point. There are some problems with e-commerce, but these problems aren't stopping people from spending more and more online. At the same time e-commerce has many advantages for business people.

Eric: Could you explain some of these advantages, Marie? **Marie**: Well, it's cheaper for a retailer to set up a website than it is to rent a shop, fit it out and pay someone to work there. Besides, a website has global reach, so customers can come from all over the world.

Eric: Ok, ok! An interesting discussion but I'm afraid yet again we've run out of time! Once again I'd like to thank our commentators.

Marie and Tom: Thank you!

Eric: And goodbye to everyone; and see you again next week for another edition of "Let's talk".

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások a 52. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre:

1	Marie	shops	online	only	for	the	convenience.
-	-						

☐ True

□ False

2 52% of online shoppers buy books.

☐ True
☐ False

Tom thinks online shopping is not very safe.

☐ True☐ False

If you want to return an item you bought online, usually you have to pay to send it back.

☐ True

□ False

5 It's more expensive for a retailer to open a shop than to set up a website.

☐ True

□ False

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások a 52. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Válassza ki a megfelelő kifejezést ebben a feladatban.

A person who owns a shop is called ...

□ a) a consumer

□ b) a shopper

□ c) a retailer

2 A person who buy products is called ...

□ a) a consumer

□ b) a retailer

□ c) a browser

A programme you use to navigate on the Internet is called ...

□ a) a browser

□ b) a website

□ c) a navigator

A company that does not really exist is called ...

□ a) a scam company

□ b) a bogus company

□ c) a ghost company

5 A trick to steal money from people is called ...

□ a) a scam

□ b) a bogus

□ c) a web

 I like to before buying something. □ a) shop about □ b) shop around □ c) shop away
 ✓ We're having our website at the moment. □ a) set up □ b) set off □ c) set down
 B Do you really think that suit him? □ a) fits □ b) fits in □ c) fit
 It didn't take her long to fit the group. □ a) out of □ b) into □ c) within
"What is she doing?" "She's fitting her shop." □ a) into □ b) for □ c) out

Illessze be a megfelelő kifejezést a mondatokba.

 online until I had a bad experience: I paid for something but never received it. a) I used to shop b) I'm used to shopping c) I have shopping
 online, I do it regularly. a) I used to shop b) I'm used to shopping c) I can shopping
 I always use the Internet buy cheap flights. □ a) for □ b) about □ c) to
You should her new jacket, it's made of bright red silk, it's really lovely. □ a) have noticed □ b) notice □ c) have been noticed

Egészítse ki a mondatokat a megfelelő igealakkal.

- Anne and Paul wished they ... the appointment.
- □ a) hadn't forgotten
- □ b) had forget
- □ c) forget
- 2 Don't worry, in the future he'll wish he ... us that painting.
- □ a) showed
- □ b) shows
- □ c) be showing
- 3 If Paul had recognized her, he ... to her.
- □ a) would speak
- □ b) would had speak
- □ c) would have spoken
- Believe me, if I had been thinking of going to the cinema, I ... you know.
- □ a) would let
- □ b) would have let
- □ c) will let

A feladatok megoldása

10. lecke

THAT'S LIFE! A SECRET FROM THE PAST

1. jelenet: I know this holiday would bring some pleasant surprises!

Megértési gyakorlat (9. old.)

1) b; 2) b; 3) a; 4) c

Tegyen próbát! (10. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT

- 1) I used to eat
- 2) we'd get up late
- 3) aren't used to wearing
- 4) used to be on time

2. GYAKORLAT

- 1) My previous boss would always take us out for a drink at Christmas.
- 2) The food here used to be excellent, it isn't any more.
- 3) I'm not used to speaking English all the time.
- 4) When I was a child we'd go for long walks in the countryside.

2. jelenet: There's a strange atmosphere here!

Megértési gyakorlat (14. old.) 1) a; 2) c; 3) b; 4) c

Tegyen próbát! (15. old.)

3. GYAKORLAT

- 1) I bought the ticket online so that I would save some money.
- 2) I went to London to talk to my Member of Parliament.
- 3) I'm learning Italian so that I can understand Italian operas like "Cosi fan tutte".
- 4) I pulled into a service station on the motorway in order not to get too tired.

4. GYAKORLAT

- 1) in order to become
- 2) to be closer to
- 3) so as not to get
- 4) so we could get tickets

11. lecke THAT'S LIFE! GHOST HUNTING

1. jelenet: This place is really creepy

Megértési gyakorlat (22. old.) 1) b; 2) c; 3) b; 4) c

Tegyen próbát! (23. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT

- 1) Paolo told Anne that she'd have fun and wouldn't regret it.
- 2) Anne asked if anyone had asked Sarah if she wanted to go along with them.
- 3) Anne said someone had touched her on her shoulder.
- 4) Paolo said it was him.

2. GYAKORLAT

- 1) Alison promised Pete never to do it again.
- 2) Sue suggested going to Greece for their summer holidays.
- 3) Paul accused Fiona of lying to him.
- 4) Alan invited Sue to go with them to Paris at Easter.

2. jelenet: I've never had so much fun!

Megértési gyakorlat (27. old.) 1) c; 2) c; 3) a; 4) b

Tegyen próbát! (28. old.)

- 3. GYAKORLAT
 1) b; 2) a; 3) c; 4) a
- 4. GYAKORLAT
- 1) ougth to have left
- 2) should have switched off
- 3) shouldn't have said
- 4) must have gone up

Television Programmes KITCHEN

Table setting

Megértési gyakorlat (34. old.)

1) Hamis; 2) Hamis; 3) Igaz; 4) Igaz; 5) Igaz

Tegyen próbát! (35. old.)

- 1. GYAKORLAT

 1) b; 2) c; 3) b; 4) c; 5) b; 6) b; 7) a; 8) b; 9) a; 10) b
- 2. GYAKORLAT
 1) b; 2) a; 3) c; 4) b
- 3. GYAKORLAT
 1) a; 2) b; 3) c; 4) b

Television Programmes LET'S TALK

E-commerce; business on the Internet

Megértési gyakorlat (42. old.) 1) Hamis; 2) Igaz; 3) Igaz; 4) Igaz; 5) Igaz

Tegyen próbát! (43. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT

1) c; 2) a; 3) a; 4) b; 5) a; 6) b; 7) a; 8) a; 9) b; 10) c

2. GYAKORLAT

1) a; 2) b; 3) c; 4) a

3. GYAKORLAT

1) a; 2) a; 3) c; 4) b

NOTE _						
	***************************************	***************************************				

		-				
	All and the second				· Comment	

- Awares		*************				

***************************************			***************************************	***************************************	0	
			riant			
		· inchistration			***************************************	
	544400000000000000000000000000000000000			-		



UPPER INTERMEDIATE LEVEL

ANGOLNYELV-OKTATÓ PROGRAM

Lesson 10: A secret from the past

Hogyan beszéljünk szokásokról?
 Célhatározói elöljárószók

Lesson 11: Ghost hunting

 A függő beszéd részletes tanulmányozása Módbeli segédigék a bizonyosság, a valószínűség és az eshetőség kifejezésére a múltban

> TV Prog<mark>rammes</mark> – Konyha: asztaltérítés TV Programmes – Beszélgessünk: e-kereskedelem





© 2009 E-ducation.it 2009 Florence Kizárólagos kiadó és forgalmazó: Népszabadság Zrt.

Minden jog fenntartva! A szerzői jogvédelem alatt álló, nyelvoktatócsomag film-, hang- és írott anyagát másolni tilos! A DVD nyilvános helyen történő, engedély nélküli vetítése tilos! Minden ilyen cselekmény büntetést von maga után!

Kizárólag a Népszabadság engedélyével hozható forgalomba.

⊜NOL.HU

SCALA international

1580 978-965-9965-00-3

789639 965003